Terms of reference 

	Name of the working group

Reporting on the Implementation of the Bologna Process

	Contact persons (Chairs)

Germain Dondelinger - Luxembourg (germain.dondelinger@mesr.etat.lu)

Andrejs Rauhvargers - Latvia (andrejs.rauhvargers@lu.lv) 



	Composition 

Armenia, Austria, Belgium/Flemish Community, Czech Republic, Finland, France, Germany, Montenegro, the Netherlands, Norway, Slovenia, Spain, Switzerland, Turkey, UK/Scotland, European Commission, EI, ENQA, ESU, EUA, EURASHE, Eurostat, Eurostudent, Eurydice

	Purpose and/or outcome 

To further refine the evidence-based stocktaking methodology: 

· to provide reliable, comparable data and to take stock of progress towards realising the European Higher Education Area; 

· to make progress in the construction of a structured and standardised monitoring system consisting of indicators and qualitative analysis 

· to allow for comparisons to be made between countries and to allow for monitoring changes over time within countries as well as between countries;   

To prepare an overall report on the implementation of the Bologna Process for 2012, integrating data collected by Eurostat/Eurostudent and Eurydice. 

	References to the Leuven/Louvain-la-Neuve Communiqué 

Paragraphs 18, 21, 26 & 27. 

	Specific tasks 

· To identify the key issues to be covered by the report and the way in which they should be addressed (quantifiable indicators or qualitative analysis);

· to specify the indicators to measure progress;

· to identify the data required;

· to define the template /questionnaire to collect information from the Bologna countries in the view of qualitative analysis; 

· to analyse and contextualise the data from various sources; 

· to identify the most appropriate ways of presenting the different results (the “traffic lights” of stocktaking, maps, graphs, analytical text etc.)

· to assist Eurydice in drafting the overall report for approval by the BFUG in advance of the 2012 ministerial conference. 
· To develop a precise definition of the 20% mobility benchmark.

	Reporting 

Minutes of working group meetings will be made available to BFUG on the protected part of the website (by the Bologna Secretariat). 

BFUG should also receive regular reports and updates. 

To allow for good communication with BFUG as a whole and for the necessary consultations, progress reports should be submitted at least two weeks before each BFUG meeting. In between BFUG meetings, updates can be circulated by the Bologna Secretariat via e-mail. 

A concrete proposal on the overall reporting, including the indicators, will be submitted to the BFUG for its meeting in Alden Biesen on 24-25 August 2010.

The final report will be presented and discussed at the BFUG meeting in January 2012.

	Meeting schedule 
First meeting: Luxembourg, 4 November 2009 

Second meeting: Luxembourg, 21 January 2010



	Additional remarks 

The road map and timetable until 2012, also specifying the division of tasks within the group, will be agreed at the meeting in January 2010.




